ANC 6A ABL Committee

April 15, 2008

Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty, Michael Herman, Mary Kozinski, Jeremy Marcus, Tish Olshefski, Richard Sundberg.  Absent:  Derrick Figures

Community Members Present:  Ben Gerard; Joey Brady; Seth Haring; Coralie Farlee; Helen Wood; Kelly Sheehan; Dianna Townsend; Mark Thorp; Victor McKoy, Michael Lynchard.

ANC Representatives:  Bill Schultheiss (ANC 6A06)

I.   a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda – Motion to accept agenda as amended with New Business Item B (Red & Black Summer Garden).  No objections. Motion to accept minutes of last meeting.  No objections.

II. Community Comment

III. Presentation:  Rob Halligan, President, Dupont Circle Citizen’s Association

· This area has two moratoriums – one on 17th Street and another on P Street, west of the Circle.  Both have been renewed twice, most recently 17th Street for 3 years and P Street for 5 years. Politically their area includes K Street.  
· The moratoriums have become, in effect, a type of zoning to restrict the amount of activity.  Feel that if ABRA was better at enforcement they wouldn’t need moratoriums.  There are four things ABRA can do:  enforce the difference between a restaurant and a club; enforce the overserving laws that are on the books, enforce the noise laws and enforce the “tier’ violations (if convicted of four violations, put a hurt on their license) and they don’t even track the violations.  

· It’s a big step in the regulatory regime to get a moratorium and shouldn’t be an isolated tool.  It should be part of a comprehensive plan indicating what we want the corridor to be.  Work with the Main Street group to have the same goal.

· Think about what we can do to address some of the issues that make only CTs come to the area.  The H Street area is not very welcoming (bars on windows, etc.) but there are things we can do to reduce the perception of crime.

· Consider passing public space guidelines that have to do with hours of establishments in proximity to residents, have specific hours.  The Dupont Circle wants to look at hour guidelines if in the same building as residents.

Questions:


How did you decide when you had consensus?  ANC has a legal requirement for a public hearing.  ABRA sat in and listened.  There wasn’t consensus at the hearing but it did pass. As a representative body should each member should vote the will of constituents, but don’t expect that all residents will agree.


Is there a way to have it be just one block.  Yes and no.  It’s a circle from a center point and then you could have a string of them.

Did the businesses that don’t want a moratorium show up and testify at the hearing?  Some of them did but the attitude seems to be that the more establishments there are the better.  Some are just dug in and don’t want it.  

Do citizens know they can report violations of VAs?  They can but in our speaker’s experience they never get anything out of it – no violations reported, and ABRA doesn’t enforce these very well.

At what point did they know they wanted to pursue a moratorium?  Probably 10 years ago.  What they wanted on 17th is a neighborhood serving retail.  Too many things were turning into taverns and then the noise started.  

Q:  When did you know there were “too” many bars?  They responded after the fact.   Would be better to look a few years out, say where we want to be in five years.  

What percentage of store fronts?  On 17th Street it’s probably 70% ABC.  Suggests we try to get a moratorium that says we will allow unlimited restaurants and only a certain number of CTs.  But it needs to fit with our neighborhood plan.  Also work on foot patrols because the perception of keeping crime down is most important.

How long did it take?  No idea but the renewal is at least 6 months.  


Can we count the storefronts and decide on a number?  That’s one way to go but there’s some disagreement about it.  Or do it on a block-by-block basis.

IV. Discussion-Updates on Old Business
A. ABL Recognition Program Budget Acceptance
1. The budget was approved for up to $1,500.  We have gotten quotes from the local papers.  An ad in Hill Rag is  $500 and Voice of the Hill is $470.  Richard is helping design the ads.  Image of the sticker at the top, list of establishments.  They will be vertical ads down the side of the page rather than a box.  There wont’ be a story in the Hill Rag but they will publish a letter.  Will try to solicit a story from Voice of the Hill.  
V. New Business

A. Application from Little Miss Whiskey’s Golden Dollar

Owners:  Mark Thorp & Kelly Sheehan.  Located at 1104 H Street, NE.  Applicant for a CT license, described their plans at our February meeting.  Submitted license last week, not yet reviewed/approved so no petition date either.   Mark & his parents are the LLC that owns the property and Kelly & Mark are the LLC that owns the business.  Kelly owns an ABC managers license.

The space they have purchased is 700 sq feet per floor on 2 floors (about the size of the Pug’s first floor).  They plan a small menu of food (no room to build a kitchen).  Will be more than snack foods--sandwiches either cold or reheated in a convection oven or a steamer (using a catering company).  First floor is a bar, lounge seating, recorded music.  Second floor they will pursue an entertainment endorsement to bring friends to spin music.  They will not have any live entertainment.  They are not seeking a dance floor (not enough space).  The owners are well-versed in sound-proofing.  They also plan to ask for a summer garden license (no information on the number of seats). Designs not completed yet but investigating a fence outside.  Fountains and plants all absorb or mask the noise.  They will agree to have no music outside.  Anticipated name of the establishment is Little Miss Whiskey’s Golden Dollar.   Hours:  10:00 am – 2:00 am on weekdays and Sunday; 10:00 am – 3:00 am on Friday & Saturday.

Q:  What percentage of sales from food?  Cannot answer that question.

Q:  When are they trying to open?  Sometime in 2008.  Would love to be open August 1 and it’s a possibility. 

The committee does not need to take any action tonight as there is no approved application on file with ABRA.  However, since ABRA may approve and placard before our next meeting, Chair Beatty agreed to send the standard VA to the owner, stating that there would likely be additional provisions relating a planned outdoor seating area.  The committee reserves the right to protest if the application differs with what was stated at the hearing, or if the VA is not agreed to prior to the petition date (which is unknown at this time).  In order to move the matter forward:
Mary Beatty moves that after the Committee has the opportunity to review the application for Little Miss Whiskey’s Golden Dollar that we will begin pursuing a voluntary agreement.  Second:  Richard Sundberg.  Unanimous. 
B. Application for Red and Black 

Application from Red and Black to open a summer garden with 12 seats.  ANC got notice of a petition on April14 (day before this April 15 meeting).  No other information than this.  Believe the establishment is still owned by Joe Englert.  We will still have time at our next meeting (May 20) but no time for ANC to make an approval of our recommendation.

Mary Kozinski moved that, due to timing of petition date (May 27), after the ABL Committee has had an opportunity to review of the summer garden at Red and Black (May 20 ABL Meeting) that the ANC Chair will be able to act on our recommendation prior to the next ANC meeting.  Second by Richard Sundberg.  Unanimous.

C. Discussion of Pub or Bar Crawl/ANC6A VA

Jeremy Marcus wants to pursue the idea of charity event along the H Street corridor with discounts at establishments along the corridor.  There is a line in the VA that the establishment cannot participate in bar crawls.  Wants to pursue a clearer definition of a bar crawl as it relates to our VA. Current languate is:

a. Applicant agrees not to promote or participate in bar or pub “crawls” or “tours”, or any other event of this nature.

Committee:  one way is to amend our VA.  For this instance and others we would need more information on the recipient of the charitable funds.  

Community comments:  

· Why can’t the committee just approve them on a case-by-case basis under the existing language. 

· We shouldn’t undermine the VAs and all the work that has been put into then. 

· The establishments could donate a percentage of their total proceeds on a specific night to a particular charity.  This is a method used by a large charitable organization in the WDC Metro Area.  

·  The establishments could create a night to accept donations of canned food. 
The committee discussed this concept in the time remaining.  Generally, the committee members and audience had concerns with the concept and to amending the VA, but as time was short, the Committee agreed to continue this discussion.  

V. Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:58 pm.   Next meeting:  May 20, 2008.

VI. Following adjournment, a resident who had observed this meeting volunteered to join the Committee.  Chairman Beatty therefore recommends the addition of Seth Haring to the ABL Committee.

